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About PineViews
      This publication is the official newsletter 
of the Pine View Association. Nine issues are 
published throughout the year and are mailed 
home to members of PVA and distributed 
throughout the Pine View community. 

The nine issues are:
July/August		  September
October			   November
December/January	 February
March			   April
		  May/June

Submissions: Students, faculty, staff and 
parents are encouraged to submit articles and 
photos no later than the 10th of the month 
preceding the issue date.  Photos must be 
high resolution JPEGs, TIFFs or PDFs.  
Flyers and all other submissions should be 
high resolution PDFs.  

Please submit articles to
pineviews@yourpva.org

Information and articles should be of interest 
to the Pine View School community. 
Pine Views is published by and all rights 
reserved by the Pine View Association. 
Although information contained in this 
publication has been derived from sources 
which are believed to be reliable, they are 
not always necessarily complete and cannot 
be guaranteed. Neither PVA, Pine View 
School, nor any of its employees, or any 
person(s) or firm who is represented within 
this publication shall have any liability for any 
loss sustained by anyone who has relied on 
the information contained in this publication. 
PVA, Pine View School and its affiliates 
do not endorse any advertising within this 
publication. 
Copyright © 2017 Pine View Association

WE NEED YOUR HELP
If you attend a PV Event, 

please snap a few photos and 
send them to us with a single 
sentence recap of the event.
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Dear Pine View Families,
Well, school is finally open and if you’re 
reading this, it means you survived.  
Congratulations!  Only 33 weeks to go.  
If you want to ensure you make it all the 
way through May with all your brain cells 
intact, please make sure you complete the 
ALL-IN-ONE FORM at www.yourpva.
org. It’s the best way to guarantee your 
family’s information is accurate year after year. Safeguard your 
child’s chance to be in the Student Directory, receive monthly 
Pine Views, and stay connected to the Pine View community. 
What else can you do? Participate, get involved, and volunteer! 
Your time and talents propel our students to new heights every 
single day.  PVA supports so many initiatives, and you’ll want 
to be a part of all of it. Find our list of Committee Chairs inside 
and reach out!  I met many of you at Pine View’s Open Houses 
and look forward to seeing you at upcoming PVA events like 
the Pine View Fair, Oct. 7, or the Pinnacle, Nov. 4.  When you 
see these events in action you begin to understand the awesome  
difference our PVA team makes.  (By the way, I want to send a 
big thank you to our Membership Chairs, Camillia Mankovich 
and Woomee Yu.)
I hope to see you at our first PVA meeting of the year Tuesday 
Sept. 12 at 6pm in room 911 of the Media Center.  There is no 
better way to understand PVA and what we do then to attend 
one of our meetings.  You might even find a committee that you 
want to volunteer for.  We can always use the help.
See you at Pine View!
Ben Turoff
PVA President

Your PVA Team
Executive Committee
Ben Turoff,  President
Karen Kirsch,  VP
Jen Topjun,  Treasurer
Aurelie Vandebenbroek,
 Assistant Treasurer
Ilene Balzan,  Secretary

Board of Directors
Ilene Balzan
Sherry Burd
Camille Cline
Jeff Gavette
Robert Gray
Karen Kirsch
Terra Layton
Camillia Mankovich
Mary McCarrick
Carol McCloskey
Alex Merkher
Natalie Merkher
Bengt Niebuhr
Mildred Pastorizo
Jen Topjun
Ben Turoff
Aurelie VandenBroek
Rachel Wei West
Deborah Wolfinger
Woomee Yu

Faculty Reps
Dr. Stephen P. Covert,
    Principal 
Jennifer Wise, Elem.
Desiree Schell, Middle
Seth Gardner, High

Parent to Parent
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Thank you to all who helped run the Book Fair!!  A special thank you 

to Teri Fisher & Randall Ritter, the custodial staff, administration, 
students of NJHS, teachers who supported our Book Fair, and PVA. 
	
The Book Fair was possible because of the parent & grandparent 
volunteers:  
	
Flavia Pereira 
Mary Taylor 
Julie Kanapaux 
Lydia Howard 
Darbi Bossman 
Priyanka Gupta 
Carol Hoffman 
Fang Yang 
Ye Wang 
Alisa Mitchell 
Margie Sutcuoglu 
Rachel North Zipay 
Shirley Laureno 
Nakia Liggins 
Monica Giannattasio 
Luigi Giannattasio 

Elaine Densmore 
Traci Couden 
Kate Kirby 
Leslie Stewart 
Arturo Rodriguez-Martin 
Sandra Turner 
Dawn Kochevar 
Christine Patrick 
Bhawana Mayor 
Tao Lu 
Megan Heller 
Susan Harris 
Michelle Schultz 
Masha Kalmanovich  
 

	 	 	
With sincere appreciation & gratitude- 

 

Azima Khan & Lisa Temple	
	
	

©	2017 Scholastic Inc. All rights reserved. 14045 F17 • 200000	
Permission to reproduce this item is  
granted by Scholastic Book Fairs®. 
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“To err is human…” so the All-in-One Form is now online!



10



1111



1212



13



14



15

Many Pine View parents have been generous supporters of the Pine View School in the past, and we hope 
that many more will choose to become sponsors this year. The support of our considerate, involved par-
ents and business partners enables the Pine View Association to fund many vital programs and activities 
throughout the year!

The PVA Sponsorship Brochure at https://www.yourpva.org/partners/sponsors/ lists all the benefits that 
come with different levels of sponsorship. Any donations are welcome. If you choose to donate $500 or 
above, you will become a Business or Family Annual Sponsor.

Starting this year, as part of the Family Annual Sponsorship, we are offering a new benefit: any “Thank 
you” message published in Pine Views can now be customized with a picture or a personal message of 
your  choice! Add a congratulations or encouragement to your student or their class, share best moments 
from summer vacation, or just add a family picture – you can personalize your own Pine Views message. 

   Some of the benefits of becoming an Annual Sponsor are:
•    Pine Views Thank You and Annual Sponsors Reception
•    Pine Views Ads or Pine Views Thank You with Family Name or Message
•    Business Logo or Family Name on Event Banner, Sign & T-Shirt for PV Fair
•    Pinnacle Gala tickets
•    Business Name or Family Name listed on Pinnacle invitation
•    Business Logo or Family Name listed on Pinnacle Sponsor Banner & T-Shirt
•    Business Ad or Family Name / Family Message in the Student Directory
•    Business Ad in the Business Directory
•    Business or Family Name listed on PVA Website

Thank you for supporting Pine View School
Pine View Association     ~    1 Python Path     ~    Osprey FL 34229     ~    (941) 486-2001

The Pine View Association is Pine 
View’s organization of parents,

 teachers, staff and friends.PVA
Become an Annual Sponsor

Support Pine View

Pine View Association, Inc., is a 501(c)(3) organization (EIN 59-1390908), registered as a charitable or-
ganization with the State of Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Serices (DACS) license 
#CH4861.Prospective donors may visit the DACS website (www.fresffromflorida.com, or dial the hotline 
toll-free at 1-800-HELP-FLA (435-7352).  A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINAN-
CIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY 
CALLING TOLL-FREE, 1-800-435-7352  WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY 
ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.
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PVA Business Sponsors
PVA gets support from Business Sponsorships, Event 

Underwriting and Family Donors.  All of these 
generous folks are to be thanked for their continued 
contributions.  They are the cornerstone on which 

we build a successful year at Pine View. 

Ehrich & Sallapudi Orthodontics

Freeman Orthodontics

Si McAninch, Pediatric Dentist
Smileworks, Dr. Manav Malik

Windom Allergy, Asthma & Sinus
Mark Johnson Opthalmologist 

The Lu Family

Sarasota Endodontics, Dr. Oyola

Sarasota Vascular Specialists, Dr. Nair
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 “Unblemished” 

                  
YourAwesomeSkin.MyRandF.biz 

   If you are not completely satisfied with your order, simply return within  
   60 days from the date of purchase to receive a full refund      

        Get started with a Personalized Approach to  

         College Counseling  
 

With over 25 years in college counseling and admissions, 
Robin Groelle advocates for students - helping them discover and communicate 

their accomplishments in ways that insure the best consideration for admission and scholarship. 
 

Contact Robin Groelle, M.A.  941-932-1216   rgroelle@collegecounselling.com 
                      www.collegecounselling.com 

 
 
 
 

         
 

GWYNN VALLEY CAMP
NOVEMBER THE 9TH @ BAY STREET VILLAGE CLUBHOUSE 

(5 min from PINE VIEW) 

Stop by for cup of tea and meet in person CAMP EMBASSADORS 

from BEAUTIFUL GWYNN VALLEY CAMP (BREVARD, NC)

WWW.GWYNNVALLEY.COM

Questions and/or RSVP please call or text 727 455-8376 Olessia



19



20



21



22



23

Attendance Information Sheet  

(Useful Information – Please Keep!) 
You can review your student’s attendance information on the ‘Parent/Student Portal’  
[Click “Attendance”, then, “Show details”, 2nd column indicates the ‘Official Record’] 

ABSENCES  
 
ALL absences (including those for religious observance) must have one of the following to be considered EXCUSED: 

1. AN ABSENT NOTE signed by a parent/guardian and turned into the front office within 3 days of a student’s 
return to school. The note must include your child’s first and last name, their grade, the reason for the absence 
and a parent/guardian signature.  

2. A DOCTOR NOTE can be dropped off to the front office or faxed directly to 941-486-2042. 
3. A PASSPORT. Three days prior to a known full day absence, your student should bring a note signed by a 

parent/guardian to the front office requesting a passport. The passport is then signed by all teachers and a 
parent/guardian before being returned to the front office for administrative review. 
 

TARDY: LATE TO SCHOOL 
When your child is late to school from home they must have a note signed by a parent/guardian, or a doctor note in order 
for the tardy or missed class(s) to be considered excused. A tardy note must be brought to the front office the day of the 
tardy or within two days following the late arrival to school.  
 
EARLY DISMISSALS 
All students leaving campus early MUST be signed out in the front office. A student leaving early should bring a signed 
note from a parent/guardian to the front office before school or during lunch so that they may obtain a pass to be 
dismissed from class. High school students (including those who are 18) that are leaving campus early and driving 
themselves MUST have a signed note from a parent or guardian advising that the student has permission to leave school 
early. If a student is being picked up by someone other than a parent/guardian, they MUST have a signed note from the 
parent/guardian giving permission for the student to leave with the person named in the note and this individual must be 
on the student’s contact list. 
 
EXCESSIVE EXCUSED ABSENCES 
If a student has 9 EXCUSED absences/semester or 18 EXCUSED absences/year which have not been excused with a 
doctor note or passport, the Sarasota County School District deems this to be excessive and Pine View School will require 
doctor notes for the remainder of the school year in order for future absences to be considered excused. If your child has a 
doctor visit during an absence, it is always strongly recommended that a doctor note is used in lieu of a signed note from 
home.  
 
EXCESSIVE EXCUSED TARDIES (LATE TO SCHOOL) 
If a student has 9 excused tardies/semester or 18 excused tardies/year (including those excused with a doctor note) Pine 
View School considers this excessive and will require doctor notes for the remainder of the year in order for all future 
tardies to be considered excused.  
 
UNEXCUSED TARDIES – LATE TO SCHOOL 
If a student (10th – 12th grade) is late to school five times without a note from a parent/guardian or a doctor’s office, a 
letter will be mailed home inviting that student to join the “Morning Wake-Up Club”. If the family ‘opts in’ to this 
attendance intervention they will receive an automated Connect-Ed message at 6:30am encouraging their student to arrive 
on time for school. 
 
UNEXCUSED ABSENCES 
When a student (grades 6 – 12) has 5 unexcused absences (full day or single period) they will be referred to their 
respective assistant principal. Additionally: The Department of Motor Vehicles will be notified by the school district 
when a student (applies to students who are or will be 14 years of age during the school year, but have not yet reached 
their 18th birthday) has reached 15 unexcused absences within a running 90-day period. This list is generated weekly at the 
district level. At that time the student’s driver’s license or driver’s permit may be revoked. 
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Absence Excuse Form
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Pine View School 
1 Python Path 

(941) 486-200 I 

Osprey, Florida 34229 

Fax (94 1) 486-2042 
 
 

Stephen P. Covert, Ph.D., Principal 

http://sarasotacount ysc hool s. net/sc hool s/ pine view  
 

Sue Fair, Assistant Principal 
Tricia Alle n, Assistant Principal of Curriculum Alison Rini, Assistant Principal 

Tara Spielman, Assistant Princip
    
RE:  2017-2018 Duke TIP Talent Identification Program                                     September, 2017 
     
Dear 7th Grade Parent: 
 
Congratulations!  Based on previous testing, your child is eligible to participate in the annual 7th Grade Talent Search sponsored by Duke University’s 
Talent Identification Program.  This is completely optional.   
 
This letter will assist you in completing the registration process if you decide to have your child participate.  Please review the materials for details 
concerning participation.  Paper applications are available in Guidance. Registration deadlines: Oct. 10th (paper) and Oct 25th (online) for December test 
dates and Dec. 13th (paper) and January 8th (online) for February and March 2018 test dates.   You may register online @ 
www.tip.duke.edu/enroll.   
 
Students will be taking the SAT or ACT in the regular setting alongside high school students.  They are not expected to do as well as high school 
students.     While the school system does not officially “endorse” this program, enrollment will put your child on mailing lists for a variety of enrichment 
opportunities.    If you and your child decide to participate, complete the application and mail directly to the address provided below Section 12 if using the 
paper application.  Please do not return the application to Pine View.   
 
Below I have tried to clarify several sections of the TIP Registration form: 
 

SECTION 6  Your school ID code is 2 0 1 9 5 0 B A 
 

SECTION 8a/8b  Your local test sites are: 
 

For SAT:           School Code: For ACT:            School Code: 
Riverview HS    10590  Riverview HS    216070 
Sarasota HS    10595  Sarasota HS    190040 
Sarasota Military Academy   10594  Sarasota Military Academy   230090 
Booker HS    10598  Booker HS    178950 
Out-of- Door Academy   10593  Out-of-Door Academy   202960 
North Port HS    10506  North Port HS    212000 
Venice HS    10715  Venice HS    178620 

 
SECTION 7  School’s coordinator:  6th and 7th Grade School Counselor, Ms. Hawking 941-486-2001. 
 
SECTION 8c/d Student must be currently identified SLD with an IEP specifying extra time/special accommodations 

to bubble in those sections.    
 
SECTION 9  Your child has qualified for participation in Duke TIP based on scores as follows: 
 
   Line 2 – FCAT/FSA– Bubble Percentile Rank (level 5 on FCAT/FSA = 99%)  
 
   OR   on line 14 write Other:   WISC/ Stanford Binet (qualifying test for admission to PV) 
 
   Bubble in the Composite (Full-scale) or subtest (Verbal) score (whichever is the highest).     
   Percentile conversions are as follows: 
 

   I.Q. (Standard Score): Percentile: 
    130-132        97 
    133-135        98 
    136 & up       99 
 

 If you do not know your child’s FCAT or IQ scores, please contact Sue Manders, Registrar. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Kelly Hawking 
6th and 7th Grade School Counselor 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 

Kelly Hawking 
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Countdown to 
Peramathon 

2018

The best run 
of the year!

February 
23, 2018
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PINE VIEW 
 

High School  
Transition Night 

 

For all rising Freshmen  
~ The class of 2022 ~ 

 

 
 

 

Transition Team 
 

 
Tara Spielman 

Assistant Principal 
Grades 9 - 12 

A 

Mrs. Ashley Byington 
Guidance Counselor 

Grades 8 - 9  

 

Mrs. Helen Ulrich 
Guidance Secretary 

Grade 8 

 

Mrs. Gina Verdino 
Guidance Secretary 

Grades 9 -11 

 

Thursday, 

January 18, 2018 

6:30PM 

Auditorium 
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WALL OF FAME October 2017At 211 degrees, 
water is hot at 212 
degrees, it boils, and 
with boiling water, 
comes steam, and 
with steam, you can 
power a train.

One degree. 
Applying one         
extra degree of 
temperature to 
water means the 
difference between 

simply very hot and 
something that 
generates enough 
force to power          
a machine 
a beautifully 
uncomplicated 
metaphor that 
ideally should feed 
everything we do.

Thomas Edison 

failures are men 
who did not realize 
how close they were 
to success when 

Vince Lombardi 
tightened it up 

212 distills it even 
further. According to 
Sam Parker, author 

of the 212 message 
is to create a level of 
awareness and 
accountability that 
inspires and 
challenges all of us 
to try harder, give 
more and, 
ultimately, enjoy 
more.

To learn more, 
please visit 
www.givemore.com
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Through Forums with 
Dr. Covert and grade 
level Guidance 
Counselors, students are 
being introduced to the 

Opportunities to 
compare and contrast 
examples of going the 
extra degree in various 
settings are provided. 
Grade level recognition 
of students who have 
demonstrated that extra 
degree of effort through 
moral character or 
performance character 
are being showcased on 

in the Student Union. 

recognizes students who 
demonstrate going the 
extra degree.
Nominations are 
received from grade level 
and/or classroom 
teachers. This 
recognition may 
highlight Moral 
Character (Citizenship, 
Gratitude, Kindness, 
Responsibility, Honesty, 
Respect, Good 
Sportsmanship) or 
Performance Character 
(Personal Improvement, 
Risk-taking, Diligence, 
Independent Learning or 
Enthusiasm). Students 
may be recognized for a 
specific action or for 
demonstrating the 212 

spirit. As Dr. Covert 
points out when he 

true measure of success 
is not to outdo others 
but rather to outdo 

message certainly 
reinforces that important 
notion for Pine View 
students.
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Model U.N. Fall Pie Sale 
Distributed: November 21 
Pie Pick up 1-4 PM on the Auditorium Terrace 
Vouchers - available for front office pick-up after Nov. 15 

Handmade By Der Dutchman 
Pie Flavors: 
1. Regular ~ $14 

• Apple 
• Sugar-free Apple 
• Pumpkin 
• Cherry 

2. Premium ~ $15 
• Pecan 

3. Cookie Dough ~ $13 
• Chocolate Chip 
• Sugar 
• Snickerdoodle 

Vouchers good through December, 2018. To redeem a voucher, just call Der Dutchman 
a day or two before you want to pick up, tell them you have a voucher and the flavor 

you’d like. Perfect for the holidays and as gifts! 
Return bottom portion to Pine View Front Office by November 3 

——————————————————————————————

If mailed: 
Pine View School 
℅ Maureen Condiotte 
One Python Path 
Osprey, FL 34229

Voucher Type 
(Distributed at Pine View 

for you to redeem)

Quantity

Regular Pie $14 ea

Premium Pie $15 ea

Cookie Dough $13 ea

Total Cost:

Pie Flavor (Pick up at Pine View 11/21) Quantity

Apple $14 ea

Sugar-Free Apple $14 ea

Pumpkin $14 ea

Cherry $14 ea

Pecan $15 ea

Total Cost:

Cookie Dough Flavor 
(Pick up at Pine View 
11/21)

Quantity

Chocolate Chip $13 ea

Sugar $13 ea

Snickerdoodle $13 ea

Total Cost:

ALL PAYMENTS DUE WHEN ORDER 
SUBMITTED 

Print Name: ________________________ 
Email: __________________________ 
Phone: __________________________ 
MUN Contact (member name):  
___________________________________
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PINE VIEW EXERCISE CLUB STARTING SOON! 

 
 

 

 

Our club is called 

Spark 
Brain 

Builders 
 

A before school exercise 
program to prime the brain 

for learning 
 

How Does Exercise Impact Learning? 
Everyone knows exercise is good for your body. However, did you know 
that exercise immediately benefits your brain as well? 
 
Exercise produces numerous chemicals that affect cognition, mood, and 
executive function. A chemical that dramatically increases post-exercise is 
BDNF.  
 
BDNF – Brain-Derived Neurotrophic Factor – is like “miracle grow” for your 
brain. 
 
BDNF causes growth in connections of brain cells (learning), growth of 
capacity of systems (attention, memory), and is even involved in growing 
new brain cells (previously not thought possible!). 
 
BDNF is an anti-depressant, anti-toxic stress factor and correlates with 
intelligence and memory. Dr. John Ratey, a psychiatrist from Harvard, says 
that if exercise was a medication, we would all want to buy it – the effects 
are so beneficial and so powerful. 
 
Exercise is directly linked to the production of BDNF, and some doctors 
(including Dr. Ratey) are using it as a “new prescription” to treat 
depression, ADHD, autism, and more. 
 
“SPARK Brain Builders” is an expansion of the already successful Run 
Club – SPARK will be held five days a week, starting towards the end 
of September. Flyers will be coming home soon for elementary and 
middle school!! 

Spark Brain Builders will 
meet each morning from 
8:15-8:45 on the track 
(weather permitting).  The 
track will be supervised, and 
students are encouraged to 
get out and run or walk.  
Parents are welcome to 
accompany their 
child/children.  If you can 
volunteer to help, please 
contact Amanda Simon!  
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   Don’t forget about our awesome opportunity to do something green! Any electronic waste can be 
recycled through our e-waste program on Tuesdays from 8:45 – 9:30 AM in the Faculty Parking Lot 
(far end of bus loop nearest to Admin parking spaces). Mr. Charles Labiner has so graciously started 
our program five years ago. We have made a huge impact to keep electronic waste out of our landfill so 
let’s keep doing the right thing.
   Electronic waste includes: computers, laptops, tablets, cellphones, cords/cables, printers, fax ma-
chines, vcr/dvd players, keyboards, scanners, mouse, stereo components.
   We cannot accept TVs and computer monitors. These may be left at your curbside for regular trash 
pickup. Monitors can be recycled at Uptech Computers on Gulf Gate Drive. Any working TVs can be 
taken to thrift stores such as Goodwill, Habitat for Humanity ReStores, Salvation Army.
   Please spread the word, especially with the upcoming holiday season This is a free service. If you 
would like to volunteer to help Mr. Labiner, please contact David Yotsuda. A couple of volunteers 
would be greatly appreciated to assist with taking a Tuesday or two to collect and drop off any e-waste 
at the Sarasota County Landfill on Tuesdays.
Thank you again for all you do to keep our environment green!
S@PV
David Yotsuda, Beverly Templeton, MB Torres

S@PV NEWS
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@PineViewSchoolChoirs 
2017-2018 

 

 

Winter Concert 

Thursday,  

November 30, 2017 

7:00pm 

$5 Donation at Door 
 

 

PV Choir Fundraisers in 
October: 

• Cherry Dale 
Fundraiser 

• Chipotle Spirit Night: 
o Thursday, October 

12, 2017 
o 5-9pm 
o 5354 Fruitville Rd. 
o Show this Page! 

 

Thank you for supporting 
the Pine View Choir! 
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Pine View Band 
BELONG Membership Information 

What is it?  How can I join? 
 

Join BELONG and support the Kouvatsos Coaching 
Fund  

 
Since the dawn of civilization, the relationships between music and other 

disciplines like math have been studied and the connections and benefits are 
undeniable.  

 
About 10 percent of the Pine View Student body plays in one of the five Pine 
View Bands. That amounts to about 200 students each year. There is only 

one Pine View teacher, Mr. Mongillo, for all these students. So how does he 
get them to be able to perform superbly at school concerts? With a little help 

from some professional musicians. These accomplished professional coaches 
provide small group instruction across all ages of students and instruments. 

The results have been impressive and of unquestionable benefit especially for 
the younger students who are starting their musical journey in grades 7 and 8. 

 
These coaches are brought in by Mr. Mongillo based on the needs of the 

program. The cost last year was about $2,000/month and the final tally was 
about $17,000 for the school year. As you probably are aware, these 

funds are not reimbursed by the school board. The Band Boosters, a 
collection of band parents, have stepped in to help. With your support, they 

have held various fundraising activities to sponsor musical coaching and other 
initiatives.  BELONG memberships support the Kouvatsos Coaching Fund.  

Please visit our website and look for the BELONG link. 
 

Please join BELONG today! 
 

Visit our website to join BELONG today: 
 

www.PineViewBand.org 
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November & December 
 

Check out www.PineViewBand.org for more 

information or visit us at 

www.Facebook.com/PineViewBand 

 
 
Saturday, November 11th, 11:30am-1:00pm 

on Stickney Point Road 
in Sarasota for live music and a tasty 
lunch!  Tickets are $12 and available from 
Band students or Mr. Mongillo.   
 

Tuesday, November 14th, 7pm  
Wind Ensemble and Jazz Band will each 
perform in the Pine View Auditorium. 
 

Thursday, November 16th, 7pm 
7th, 8th and Concert Bands will each perform 
in the Pine View Auditorium. 
 

Saturday, November 25th, 6:30pm 
Jazz Band at the Siesta Key Holiday Stroll 
(Outside at the Village Café).  Join us for 
a free, fun & festive evening in the Village 
as we kick off the holiday season! 
 

Friday, December 8th, 8pm 
Jazz Band Holiday Jazz concert at Glenridge 
Performing Arts Center in Palmer Ranch.  

Tickets are $20 ea. & can be purchased at www.TheGlenridge.com
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 Food Drive 
  Nov. 6th – 17th 

2017 
 

Please Help Us Feed the Hungry 
This Holiday Season 

Contribute Non-perishable Foods Here 
 

For more information contact: info@mayorsfeedthehungry.org   or  visit  www.mayorsfeedthehungry.org 
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Do you know someone in our  Pine View 
Community who is a veteran?  

All Pine View Veterans are invited to our 
Annual Veteran’s Day Celebration 

on Friday, November 10, 2017 at 8:30 a.m.
for breakfast in the Student Union

followed by a parade and an assembly.   
Please RSVP to 

Jennifer.Wise@SarasotaCountySchools.net
as soon as possible.

Pine View’s Annual 
Veterans Day 
Celebration 
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¤	 Full Page $700.00 (7.5” wide by 10” tall)
¤	 1/2 Page $350.00 (7.5” wide by 5” tall)
¤	 1/4 Page $200.00 (3.875” wide by 5” tall)
¤	 Business Card $125.00 (3.875” wide by 2.5” tall)
¤	 Banner $125.00 (7.5” wide by 1” tall)
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Pine View
 School
& the

Pine View Association

Working together to make our children’s 
education the best education it can be.


